March 15, 1944.

Professor E. C. Buehler, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

Consistent with your feeling of responsibility in doing a job, I want to say that I feel very grateful to you for the splendid manner in which you handled the Hill drive for the Red Cross Membership and War Fund.

You entered into it enthusiastically, and your enthusiasm has never dimmed up to the present moment.

With Douglas County over the top I want to take this means of congratulating you and letting you know that we owe much to your fine energy, enthusiasm and leadership. Of course we will go on to the point where every adult individual will have an opportunity to make their contribution. This should enable Douglas County to still contribute a dizeable sum. Lewrence and Douglas County owe much to such individuals as you.

Sincerely yours,

Chairman, Douglas County War Fund Drive for 1944.